

TO: Mayor, City Council and City Manager

FROM: J. Pat Rich, Development Coordinator J. Path

DATE: July 26, 2023

SUBJECT: Recommendation from Planning Commission Covered Patio Variance Request Teresa and Brian Leatherman 7518 Augusta Way

The residence was built in 2003 on the golf course with a portion of the residence 17.9' from the course property line. The ordinance requires 20' setback. The residents desire to build a covered patio that will run parallel to the portion that is 17.9' from the property line (attached plot plan). This variance was previously approved by the council on December 21, 2021, for the previous owner but expired after one year because it was never used.

At its regular meeting on July 25, 2023, the Planning Commission voted 5-0 to recommend approving the variance.

